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ORDINARY MEETING OF THE COUNCIL 
 

July 27, 2021 

ITEM  1 

MAYORAL MINUTE NO. 7/21 

SUBJECT: POSTPONEMENT OF 2021 LOCAL GOVERNMENT ELECTIONS
 19/7 

         
 

Summary 

On July 24, 2021, the NSW Government announced that Local Government Elections would 
be postponed due to COVID-19 for the second time in as many years, with the election now 
pushed back to December 4 2021. 
 
Councils were given no warning and were not consulted regarding this decision; nor were 
any of the Local Government Membership or Industry bodies. 
 
While I understand and acknowledge the seriousness of the COVID-19 situation in Sydney, I 
strongly believe metropolitan health complications should not take precedence over the 
democratic voting rights of the rest of the State. 
 
It must be remembered that Broken Hill and many other regional Councils are not under 
lockdown, have no active cases, and are perfectly capable of holding elections on schedule, 
with the utlisation of electronic voting, postal voting and COVID-19 safety plans. 
 
I also have concerns over the impact this postponement will have on the next elected 
Council. 
 
The next Council will be significantly disadvantaged and have only two years and nine 
months to implement plans, projects, and strategies. This could essentially create a 'lame 
duck' Council that is incapable of affecting meaningful change and progress for the 
community due to greatly reduced tenure. 
 
It should also be remembered that Victoria successfully held their own Local Government 
Elections whilst battling COVID-19, so there should be no logistical reason we cannot 
accomplish the same outcome in New South Wales whilst only having Sydney under 
lockdown; and given the fact that the elections have already been postponed for 12 months, 
there should have been contingency plans in place to allow the elections to go ahead in the 
event of an outbreak, such as the one we are currently experiencing. 
 
I believe Council has an obligation to stand in solidarity with Local Government NSW and 
other non-metropolitan Councils and advocate for elections to be held as originally planned 
on September 4.  
 
Correspondence must be sent to the following parties requesting exemption from the 
postponement, and for Local Government Elections to go ahead as originally scheduled in 
regional Councils: 
 
Gladys Berejiklian, NSW Premier 
 
Chris Minns, NSW Opposition Leader 
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Shelley Hancock, NSW Minister for Local Government 
 
Greg Warren, Shadow Minister for Local Government 
 
Adam Marshall, Minister for Western NSW 
 
Mick Veitch, Shadow Minister for Western NSW 
 
Roy Butler, Member for Barwon 
 
John Schmidt, NSW Electoral Commissioner 
 
 

Recommendation 

1. That Mayoral Minute No. 7/21 dated July 27, 2021, be received. 

2. That the postponement of the NSW 2021 Local Government Elections has taken away 
the democratic voting rights of the residents in NSW; given elections have already been 
postponed by 12 months. 

3. That the postponement of the NSW 2021 Local Government Elections by a further three 
months will severely impact the next Council by effectively reducing their term from four 
years to two years and nine months. 

4. That Council write to the NSW Premier, Gladys Berejiklian, NSW Opposition Leader, 
Chris Minns, NSW Minister for Local Government, Shelley Hancock, Shadow Minister for 
Local Government, Greg Warren, Minister for Western NSW, Adam Marshall, Shadow 
Minister for Western NSW, Mick Veitch, Member for Barwon, Roy Butler and NSW 
Electoral Commissioner, John Schmidt calling for an exemption for the postponement of 
the NSW Local Government Elections to be held of September 4 for  Regional and Rural 
Councils.  

 

Attachments 
1. 

⇩  

OLG Circular to Councils 21-20 Postponement of 2021 Local Government Elections  

2. 

⇩  

OLG Frequently Asked Questions - Postponement of 2021 Local Government 
Elections 

 

  
 
 
D TURLEY AM 
MAYOR 
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